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I naturally become more introspective 
and reflective this time of year as the 
month of November begins and mother 
nature begins to transition into winter. 
Summer and the start of the autumn 
season are a busy time for me and my 
family, with constant schlepping of lit-
tle ones and juggling of schedules. The 
2023 Extension year was equally busy 
with a record number of client contacts 
for our Extension office. From Novem-
ber 2022-October 2023 our office staff 
directly reached over 6,000 individuals 
through our 4-H and Extension pro-
gramming (impressive considering Te-
ton County has ~12,000 residents).  

Our 4-H youth development program 
finished up two years of Idaho Health 
and Welfare grant projects to reduce 
youth learning loss during the pandem-
ic, increase outreach to underserved 
youth, and increase STEM (science, 
technology, engineering, and math) 
programming. Funding was available to 
the Idaho Department of Health and 
Welfare through the U.S. American 
Rescue Plan Act (ARPA), providing over 
$2 million dollars towards 4-H youth 
development programs in the state of 
Idaho. Teton County 4-H received over 
$125,000 in grant funds helping us to 
hire our first ever full-time 4-H coordi-

nator for Teton County and part-time 4-
H support staff and AmeriCorps volun-
teers, increase 4-H enrollment and 
camp scholarships, purchase state of 
the art STEM equipment and supplies, 
and recruit talented 4-H volunteer club 
leaders. Our overall youth program 
participants grew by over 30% in the 
past year with a 142% increase in our 
STEM programs, made possible 
through the boon in staff capacity, but 
also through our Extension partner-
ships with our county government, lo-
cal schools, and nonprofit organiza-
tions such as Above and Beyond the 
Classroom (ABC). We truly can accom-
plish great things when we work to-
gether!  

As we move forward in the next year, 
our goal is to continue this great mo-
mentum and foster high-quality out-
reach and extension programs in our 
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community. It is no doubt that the once 
“best kept secret” of youth development 
programming in our county—Teton Coun-
ty 4-H—is no longer a secret! Hundreds of 
Teton County youth are receiving the 
benefits of a superb and affordable out-
of-school experience through 4-H. In our 
first week of 4-H enrollment in early Octo-
ber, several 4-H clubs were already at 
capacity. Additional 4-H volunteers are 
needed to help keep up with the de-
mand. Teton County 4-H offers over 30 
different 4-H clubs available to youth 
ages 5-18 led by community volunteers 
and Extension staff. Teton County 4-H is 
also continuing to bring afterschool 
STEM programming directly to ABC youth 
at the Driggs, Victor, and Tetonia loca-
tions.  

In early October, we also said farewell to 
our beloved 4-H program assistant Sara 
Warhol who was instrumental in helping 
us execute youth development programs 
over the past year. Luckily, she is still 

staying involved in 4-H as our volunteer 4
-H Hiking Club leader and a 4-H parent. 
We also recently welcomed a new full-
time 4-H AmeriCorps service member, 
William Weygint, who has a notable back-
ground in environmental education from 
the University of Idaho. He will be start-
ing an Ecology and Conservation Club 
this winter and is assisting with our after-
school and day camp STEM program-
ming.  

For our adult Extension programs, we 
offered popular and new Extension 
courses in 2023 such as our six-class 
High-Altitude Victory Garden course and 
Introduction to High-Altitude Beekeeping 
Course partnering with Mountain Roots 
Education, reaching over 80 clients 
through the two courses. We also offered 
hands-on horticulture and small farm 
classes utilizing our raised garden beds 
and greenhouse at our Extension office. 
I collaborated with Extension faculty to 
deliver Cultivating Success™ Idaho pro-
gramming for beginning agricultural and 
small acreage producers throughout the 

state and continued the Agritourism in 
the Tetons Project with assistance from 
Teton Science School AmeriCorps mem-
bers (visit tetonfoodfarmcoalition.org to 
learn more about this project and the 
work of the Teton Food and Farm Coali-
tion). I am currently planning our winter 
Extension courses such as our Idaho 
Master Gardener volunteer program and 
Annie’s Project (a farm business plan-
ning course catered towards women in 
agriculture). Stay tuned for enrollment 
and course updates in next month’s 
newsletter! We are grateful for all our UI 
Extension supporters and volunteers and 
wish you all a wonderful season ahead. 
Learn more about UI Extension at 
www.uidaho.edu/teton. 

 

(ConƟnued from page 1) 

-AƩenƟon local food and 
farm enthusiasts- 

Teton Food and Farm  
CoaliƟon MeeƟngs 

Next meeƟng: November 29th, 
12-1pm with FARE Idaho  

(A food and beverage nonprofit working to 
strengthen local food systems)  

 
This Teton-based group (Jackson Hole and 
Teton Valley) is a result of a handful of grass-
roots meeƟngs held since May 2016 with 
chefs, farmers, and others iniƟally interested 
in having farm-to-table events and a local 
food directory in Teton Valley. Since then, 
we have broadened our focus to help coordi-
nate local food system efforts on both sides 
of Teton Pass (the Teton “foodshed”) mov-
ing forward  under the larger umbrella of a 
food and farm coaliƟon. This allows us to 
link our regional efforts with food coaliƟons 
and policy councils throughout WY/ID and 
the U.S. As a coaliƟon of like-minded busi-
nesses, farmers/ranchers, nonprofits, and 
other individuals, we recognize that there is 
strength in numbers, leading to posiƟve so-
cial and economic capital resources.  

 
Please contact Jen 
Werlin if you are  

interested in learning 
more 

(jwerlin@uidaho.edu) 
or visit  

www.tetonfoodfarm 
coaliƟon.org 
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Meet Will  Weygint AmeriCorps 4-H Youth  

Instructor 
 
Hello! My name is Will Weygint, and I am ex-
cited to be serving as the AmeriCorps 4-H 
Youth Instructor here in Teton County. I am 
new to the Teton Valley (I grew up in Mountain 
Home, ID), and am excited to help with the 
many programs that Teton County 4-H hosts 
this year.   

 
I have a master’s degree in environmental edu-
caƟon and have an extensive background work-
ing with youth in both formal and Informal en-
vironments. I completed my master’s degree at 
the University of Idaho’s McCall  Outdoor Sci-
ence School, where I coordinated complex eco-
logical research projects while simultaneously 
designing and implemenƟng STEAM curriculum 
with students from local school districts. I love 
teaching and am passionate about providing 
opportuniƟes for youth to learn and grow. 

 
I am very excited to learn more about 4-H and 
help with the many programs that  Teton Coun-
ty 4-H offers! I will be leading the new Conser-
vaƟon and Ecology Club this year, and I will also 
be teaching 4-H STEM challenges at ABC (Above 
and Beyond the Classroom) aŌer school pro-
gram, STEAM Clubs (Cloverbuds, Homeschool 
and AŌerschool) and shooƟng sports clubs in 
the spring. I am looking forward to a great 4-H 
year! 

 

NaƟonal 4-H week (October 1-7, 2023)  kicked off the 2023-2024 4-H year. 
Teton County  4-H hit the ground running. Enrollment via Zsuite opened as 
planned on October 1st.  Over a thousand fliers were distributed to the Ele-
mentary schools, Rendezvous Upper Elementary, Teton Middle School, and 
Teton High School. Families across the valley quickly began enrolling youth in 
4-H. University of Idaho Extension staff were available to answer quesƟons, 
assist with enrollment, and welcome new families to 4-H.  

As of October 31st , 130 youth were enrolled in 4-H. Hiking Club, Yoga and 
Mindfulness Club, Cloverbud Yoga, and STEAM Homeschool and AŌerschool 
clubs began meeƟng. ConservaƟon and Ecology Club, Cooking Club, and Clo-
verbud STEAM Club will begin meeƟng in November. If you have signed up 
for a club, the Volunteer leader will be reaching out to you with club sched-
ules, as they set the meeƟng Ɵmes and locaƟons.  

Enrollment for the 2023-2024 4-H year will close on January 31, 2024. Please 
ensure 4-H dues and club fees are paid prior to January 31st or the first club 
meeƟng.  4-H Dues must be paid for a club member to be acƟve in 4-H.  

Is the club your interested in joining already full? Please contact us a 208-
354-2961 and we can  place you on a waitlist. Thank you! 
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Congratulations to Barbra Randl for 
winning the 4-H raffle wildlife quilt.  
Oliver James sold the winning ticket 
to his grandma from the shotgun 
club.  Barbra was so excited and said 
that she’s never won anything before.  
Thank you to everyone that sold and 
bought tickets to help support 4-H 
clubs. 

        ABC 4-H Wednesdays Partnership 
 
 
  By Abby Grundler, 4-H Coordinator 
 
The 2023-2024 academic and 4-H year are in full swing. 4-H has partnered with 
Above and Beyond the Classroom  (ABC) to bring STEAM programming to under-
served youth for the third year. Programming kicked off on October 4th at Driggs 
Elementary School. “Miss Abby” and “Mr. Will” launched “Power Protectors” Na-
Ɵonal 2023-2024 STEM Challenge. The 2023-2024 4-H STEM Challenge “Power 
Protectors” focuses on renewable energy providing youth the fundamental 
knowledge of sustainable power sources, the energy people use daily, and the 
importance of using energy wisely. Children at ABC Driggs are parƟcipaƟng in en-
ergy related acƟviƟes designed with adaptability in mind so youth in kindergarten 
through third grade can parƟcipate together working in teams to save Energy Is-
land. Superhero kids learned how to power superhero gadgets and protect the 
environment. They decided how to use electricity responsibly in their own Super-
hero Hideouts.  
 
Youth parƟcipated in an epic engineering challenge. They discovered the engi-
neering design process. They designed and built prototypes of solar, wind and hy-
dro power sources and discovered how to energize their Superhero Hideout with 
renewable energy. Along the journey youth were able to study non-renewable 
power sources and discussed the benefits of both renewable and non-renewable 
energy sources.  
 
During the last 2 weeks on Energy Island, Superhero Kids will play a collaboraƟve 
board game. They will work as SUPER TEAMS to achieve a common goal and move 
Energy Island from unsustainable carbon-based energy use to renewable solar, 
wind and hydro power. 
 
Victor and Tetonia ABC locaƟons will also take part in 4-H STEM Challenges. In 
February Victor ABC students will take to the high seas and will parƟcipate in the 
2022-2023 STEM Challenge “Explorers of the Deep”. Tetonia ABC kids will launch 

into space in April with the 2021-2022 STEM Challenge “GalacƟc 
Quest”. 
 
 
Scan QR Code to find out more about the Power Protectors 4-H 2023-2024 STEM 
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Are you interested in applying for a 4-H College Scholarship for the 2023-2024 school year? 4-H College Scholarships are available for 4-H 
youth who plan to aƩend post-secondary insƟtuƟons in Idaho. Please review the informaƟon on scholarships available and how to apply by 
visiƟng the 4-H Scholarships page scan QR Code above). ApplicaƟons are due by Dec. 15. Visit the Steps on how to apply for Scholarships 
and what is available. Please plan ahead and apply early. Reminder: High School Senior's FAFSA applicaƟon for college opens December 1. 
Get it completed and turned in as soon as possible as many schools use this informaƟon for awarding scholarships in early January. Contact 
your local High School Counselor for informaƟon. If you have quesƟons, please contact the UI 4-H Office at 208-885-6321 or 
fourh@uidaho.edu.  

Idaho State 4-H News and Updates 
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Please join us for this amazing event. The State ShooƟng Sports HunƟng contest consists of wildlife idenƟficaƟon and management, parƟci-
pants will be asked to idenƟfy specimens or part of specimens including skulls, furs, wings, feathers, antlers,/horns, tracks, scat or other 
signs. They will also have their knowledge tested on their hunter skills, this consists of orienteering and map reading. They will have to 
idenƟfy calls, and plan a hunt. They will also get a chance to pracƟce their hunter ethics in a shoot, don't shoot scenario, and finally show 
off their skills with bow and arrows.  
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Please take note, there will be two Volunteer Level 1 ShooƟng Sports Trainings coming up in Eastern District. BuƩe County will be hosƟng a 
Pistol/Handgun and Rifle trainings. Forms will be mailed out via 4hyd. 
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TETON FOOD AND FARM COALITION MEETING 

Wednesday, November 29, 12-1pm via Zoom 

With FARE Idaho 

Visit www.tetonfoodfarmcoaliƟon.org for informaƟon and 
to register. with FARE Idaho, an Idaho-based food and bev-
erage nonprofit organizaƟon working to make a more sus-
tainable food system (12-1pm MT). 

TETON VALLEY MASTER GARDENER VOLUNTEER PRO-
GRAM 

Starts Mid-January  (weekly classes until early April, with volun-
teering and hands-on practicums through September 2024. 

Registration info coming in December! 

Learn more at www.uidaho.edu/teton 

 

4-H STEAM DAY CAMP  LEGO MOTION MASTERS 

December 19,  2023 10-3 pm   

Save the date! Become a Lego Motion Master by attending this 
fun day camp.  Space will be limited to 20 youth, ages 8-18.  
Cost $40.00.  More information coming in December Newslet-
ter. 

4-H STEAM DAY CAMP  LEGO SPIKE  MASTERS 

December 20, 2023 10-3 pm   

Save the date! Become a Lego SPIKE Master by attending this 
fun day camp.  Space will be limited to 20 youth, ages 8-18.  
Cost $40.00.  More information coming in December Newslet-
ter. 

 

4-H STEAM DAY CAMP  LEGO SPIKE MASTERS 

December 21,  2023 10-3 pm   

Save the date! Become a Lego SPIKE Master by attending this 
fun day camp.  Space will be limited to 20 youth, ages 8-18.  
Cost $40.00.  More information coming in December Newslet-
ter. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

CONTACT US 

UNIVERSITY OF IDAHO EXTENSION, TETON COUNTY 

Mailing Address: 

150 Courthouse Dr. #208. Driggs, ID 83422 

Physical Address:                                                                   

445 N. Main St., Driggs, ID. 83422 

Phone: 208-354-2961 

Fax: 208-354-3516 

Email:  Teton@uidaho.edu 

Web: www.uidaho.edu/extension/county/teton/4-h  

 
Staff: 

Jennifer Werlin, Extension Educator 

Tammy Sachse, Extension Assistant 

Abby Grundler,  4-H Coordinator 

Will Weygint, 4-H AmeriCorps Instructor 
 

 


